

# SUSTAINABLE INVESTING HIGHLIGHTS

MARCH 2021



### ESG Funds May Hit 53 Trillion Dollars by 2025

The environmental, social, and governance ("ESG") landscape has continued to evolve. ESG investing has generated momentum on Wall Street and caught both individual and institutional investors' eyes to align their portfolios with their values.<sup>1</sup> This momentum, if sustained, would continue to lead to a higher inflow of traditional funds to ESG funds. According to Bloomberg Intelligence Global, ESG 2021 Outlook, ESG assets may top \$53 trillion by 2025, 15% annual growth.<sup>2</sup> The E.U, U.S, and Asian Pacific markets are expected to contribute to ESG's growth trajectory.<sup>3</sup>

In the E.U, Morningstar data shows that "rising demand for 'sustainable' investment prompted managers to change the strategy or investment profile of 253 European funds in 2020, helping to push regional assets invested in funds with an environmental, social, or governance tilt to a record €1.1tn by the end of December."<sup>4</sup> This demand and rise of ESG funds' growth are linked to investors' avoidance of businesses with negative societal, environmental impact, or corporate governance issues. A new sustainability study by OnePlanetCapital reviewed that "75% of investors would invest in businesses addressing climate change. 70% of investors surveyed would avoid businesses with negative corporate governance, societal, or environmental impact. While 17% surveyed plan to move their investment in 2022 or later to ESG."

ESG within the United States has also gained positive traction from individual and institutional investors. According to Baer Pettit, the chief operating officer of MSCI, "approximately \$200 million of the firm's revenues are now 'tied to ESG and climate,'' and are growing "in the 30 percentages in this area, [...] growing dramatically, faster than even the second major closest category, the index business."<sup>5</sup> Similarly, it does support the 2020 USSIF trends report citing a 42% inflow of sustainable investment from 2018 to early 2020, totaling \$17.1 trillion.<sup>6</sup> The \$17.1 trillion represents about a third of U.S. assets under management.<sup>7</sup>



### ESG Funds May Hit 53 Trillion Dollars by 2025 (Continued)

Asian Pacific has also experienced a higher appetite for ESG investing. A survey conducted by MSCI cites that "79% of investors increased their ESG investing while 57% of investors in the region expect to have completely or 'to a large extent' incorporated ESG issues into their investment analysis and decision-making processes by the end of 2021."<sup>8</sup>



### Institutional Investors and Academic Institution Push for Net-Zero

In its bid towards net-zero by 2050, BlackRock would sell shares of companies considered the worst environmental polluters.<sup>9</sup> In its annual letter to clients, Larry Fink, the CEO of BlackRock, emphasizes the need for a net-zero push.<sup>10</sup> According to Fink, "BlackRock is committed to supporting the goal of net-zero greenhouse gas emissions by 2050 or sooner. We are taking a number of steps to help investors prepare their portfolios for a net-zero world, including capturing opportunities created by the net-zero transition."<sup>11</sup>

Goldman Sachs recently became the latest large financial institution to commit to a net-zero transition.<sup>12</sup> Goldman Sachs would be joining Morgan Stanley, Pimco, Fidelity, JP Morgan, Citigroup, and Bank of America in devising net-zero operations and investing standards by 2050.<sup>13</sup> David Solomon, CEO of Goldman Sachs, in a statement, "Today, we are expanding our operational carbon commitment to include our supply chain, targeting net-zero carbon emissions by 2030, [...], We encourage business leaders from all industries to join these collective efforts. After all, it's the gains we make in the short term that will make our success in the long term possible."<sup>14</sup>

In a first-ever climate change disclosure, Harvard University became the latest Ivy League Institution to trim down holdings exposed to fossil fuel.<sup>15</sup> In 2020, Harvard University made a commitment to make its "endowment portfolio net-zero of all greenhouse gas emissions by 2050, in line with the Paris Agreement."<sup>16</sup> A year later, after its commitment to net-zero, a report by Harvard Management Company ("HMC"), an asset management company that manages the Harvard University endowment, cites that, "Harvard University has reduced its overall exposure to fossil fuels—including both direct commodity investments as well as indirect investments in companies that explore for or develop further reserves of fossil fuels held through dedicated externally managed funds—from approximately 11 percent of the portfolio 2008 to less than 2 percent at the end of the fiscal year 2020, a decrease of more than 80 percent. These calculations reflect those exposures we can determine through available data."<sup>17</sup>



### Institutional Investors and Academic Institution Push for Net-Zero (Continued)

Between 2008 and June 2020, HMC, which relies on an outside fund manager, holds approximately \$41.9 billion in the Harvard University endowment, increasing from \$36.9 billion.<sup>18</sup> The gradual reduction of fossil fuel exposure from the Harvard University endowment is in-line with its 2020 ambitions goal to reach net-zero by 2050.<sup>19</sup>



### Canada's Largest Pension Fund CEO Resigns Attempting to Jump Vaccine Queue

Institutions of any size and investors, individual and institutional, perceive the "G" in environmental, social, and governance ("ESG") as material when assessing a company for charitable giving or potential investment. An attempt to maneuver corporate governance norms can negatively impact a company's brand, leading to the loss of clients' trust and the market value of a publicly traded company.

Recently, Mark Machin, the Canada Pension Plan Investment Board (CPPIB) CEO, became the second Canadian corporate executive to resign after attempting to jump the COVID-19 vaccine queue.<sup>20</sup> Machin defied the Canadian government's COVID-19 travel advice and flew to the United Arab Emirates for vaccination.<sup>21</sup>

CPPIB "is a crown corporation, meaning it is governed independently from the federal government but is the steward of pension obligations that are government-mandated."<sup>22</sup> CPPIB manages C\$475.7 billion (\$377 billion) in Canada's national pension fund and invests on behalf of about 20 million Canadians.<sup>23</sup>

The United Arab Emirates provides COVID-19 vaccination to residents and citizens at no cost and requires a valid residency identification card to get a vaccine shot.<sup>24</sup> It is still unclear how Machin, a British citizen, got the vaccine by traveling to Dubai. Under Machin's leadership, the CPPIB experienced a net return decline from 8.9% to 3.1%. Machin's resignation came after public criticism.<sup>25</sup>

Rod Baker, the CEO of Great Canadian Gaming Corp, was the first Canadian corporate executive to resign for violating the Canadian COVID rule.<sup>26</sup> Baker and his wife were both "ticketed for breaking emergency rules to travel to a remote town in northern Canada to receive a COVID-19 vaccine."<sup>27</sup> Both "Baker and his wife arrived in Whitehorse, Yukon's capital city, on Jan. 19 and traveled to the community of Beaver Creek two days later, violating a 14-day self-isolation rule, Cameron said. There, they received the Moderna vaccine after claiming to be new employees at an area motel."<sup>28</sup>

### Big Banks Helping to Bridge Social and Economic Gaps

Bridging the social, racial, and economic gap requires the collective efforts of ESG investors, policymakers, and businesses. Recently, businesses such as JPMorgan, Goldman Sachs, and Netflix increased their pledge to help grow minorities' business, which is a great opportunity to address social, racial, and economic gaps.<sup>29</sup>

JPMorgan announced a \$350 million pledge to help Latinx, Black, and women-owned business expand their business operation.<sup>30</sup> The \$350 million would be distributed over five years in low-interest equity investments, loans, and philanthropic investments.<sup>31</sup> According to Ted Aecher, the executive director and head of small businesses and philanthropy at JPMorgan, "JPMorgan is committed to lending more to Black and minority-owned businesses. This money will help strengthen CDFIs so they also can lend to more business owners in their communities."<sup>32</sup> Also, "part of the money, \$42.5 million, will go to the Entrepreneurs of Color Fund, which provides funds to community development financial institutions (CDFIs) for low-interest loans to underserved small businesses. The fund originally partnered with CDFIs in Washington, Detroit, and three other cities, and it will use the new money to partner with CDFIs in more locations."<sup>33</sup>

Through its new One Million Black Women Initiative, Goldman Sachs committed \$10 billion over ten years to support black women's business advancement.<sup>34</sup> The initiative would focus on helping black women-owned businesses have access to capital to create jobs and improve the financial health of workforces. Goldman Sachs's announcement comes as shareholders and employees encourage corporations to do more to address all forms of inequality. According to Goldman Sachs, "investing in the initiative would tackle the disproportionate gender and racial biases that Black women have faced for generations, which the pandemic has only exacerbated."<sup>35</sup>



### Big Banks Helping to Bridge Social and Economic Gaps (Continued)

Through its Fund for Creative Equity, Netflix would commit \$100 million to fund organizations to bridge the film industry's racial divide. The commitment comes after its newly commissioned study finds a gap in minority representation in the film industry.<sup>36</sup> Netflix co-CEO and chief content officer Ted Sarandos said in a statement, "Doing better means establishing even more opportunities for people from underrepresented communities to have their voices heard, and purposefully closing capacity and skill gaps with training programs where they are needed."<sup>37</sup>



### About the SDGs, Targets, and Indicators

#### The SDGs

The 2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development, adopted by all United Nations Member States in 2015, provides a shared blueprint for peace and prosperity for people and the planet, now and into the future. At its heart are the 17 Sustainable Development Goals ("SDGs"), which are an urgent call for action by all countries - developed and developing - in a global partnership. They recognize that ending poverty and other deprivations must go together with strategies that improve health and education, reduce inequality, and spur economic growth – all while tackling climate change and working to preserve our oceans and forests.<sup>38</sup>

### Targets

The SDGs targets are set to be achieved by 2030. There are approximately 169 targets covering a broad range of sustainable development issues.<sup>39</sup>

#### Indicators

The SDGs indicators are used to measure progress made by the United Nations member states towards the achievement of SDGs targets. There are approximately 232 indicators set by the United Nations to measure SDGs progress.<sup>40</sup>

## Sustainable Investing Highlights

### Citations

<sup>1</sup> Joshua Levin. "Three Unexpected Trends Driving 2021 ESG Inflection." Forbes. February 9, 2021. Accessed March 8, 2021. <u>https://www.forbes.com/sites/forbesbusinesscouncil/2021/02/09/three-unexpected-trends-driving-2021-esg-inflection/?sh=5d4e76f74400</u>

<sup>2</sup> Bloomberg Intelligence. "ESG assets may hit \$53 trillion by 2025, a third of global AUM." Bloomberg. February 23, 2021. Accessed March 8, 2021. <u>https://www.bloomberg.com/professional/blog/esg-assets-may-hit-53-trillion-by-2025-a-third-of-global-aum/</u> <sup>3</sup> Id.

<sup>4</sup> Elena Losavio. "ESG demand prompts more than 250 European funds to change tack." The Financial Times. February 16, 2021. Accessed March 8, 2021. <u>https://www.ft.com/content/e0237f69-a8c8-4bfc-9ccc-c466fb11f401</u>

<sup>5</sup> Leslie P. Norton. "MSCI Says Growth in ESG Outpaces Its Traditional Index Business." Barrons. February 23, 2021. Accessed March 8, 2021. <u>https://www.barrons.com/articles/msci-says-growth-in-esg-outpaces-its-traditional-index-business-51614041864</u> <sup>6</sup> Id.

<sup>7</sup> Id.

<sup>8</sup> Sumathi Bala. "ESG investments surged in Asia-Pacific in 2020 as sustainable investing takes off, MSCI survey finds." March 4, 2021. Accessed March 8, 2021. <u>https://www.cnbc.com/2021/03/04/sustainable-esg-investments-surged-in-asia-pacific-in-2020-msci.html</u>

<sup>9</sup> Rachel Koning Beals. "BlackRock says the oil companies it invests in should disclose emissions." MarketWatch. February 17, 2021. Accessed March 9, 2021. <u>https://www.marketwatch.com/story/blackrock-says-the-oil-companies-it-invests-in-should-disclose-emissions-11613604764</u>

<sup>10</sup> Taylor Kuykendall, Esther Whieldon, and Gaurang Dholakia. "BlackRock heading to net-zero but holds large fossil fuel investments for now." S & P Global Market Intelligence. February 12, 2021. Accessed March 9, 2021.

https://www.spglobal.com/marketintelligence/en/news-insights/latest-news-headlines/blackrock-heading-to-net-zero-but-holds-large-fossil-fuel-investments-for-now-62628334

<sup>11</sup> BlackRock. "Net-zero: a fiduciary approach." BlackRock. January 2021. Accessed March 9, 2021.

https://www.blackrock.com/corporate/investor-relations/blackrock-client-letter

<sup>12</sup> Goldman Sachs. "Goldman Sachs Update on Our 2030 Sustainable Finance Commitment." March 4, 2021. March 9, 2021. <u>https://www.goldmansachs.com/media-relations/press-releases/2021/announcement-04-mar-2021.html</u>

<sup>13</sup> Alastair Marsh. "Pimco, Fidelity Among Firms Devising Net-Zero Investing Standard." Bloomberg. March 10, 2021. Accessed March 10, 2021. <u>https://www.bloomberg.com/news/articles/2021-03-10/pimco-fidelity-among-firms-devising-net-zero-investing-standard?srnd=green-finance</u>



### Citations

<sup>14</sup> Nicole Goodkind. "Goldman Sachs joins U.S. banks in global warming commitment ahead of regulatory threats." Fortune. March 4, 2021. Accessed March 8, 2021. <u>https://fortune.com/2021/03/04/goldman-sachs-us-banks-global-warming-commitment-regulatory-threats/</u>

<sup>15</sup> Bloomberg. "Harvard endowment's fossil-fuel investments drop to 2% of assets." Bloomberg. February 25, 2021. Accessed March 9, 2021. <u>https://www.pionline.com/esg/harvard-endowments-fossil-fuel-investments-drop-2-assets</u>

<sup>16</sup> Kate Murtagh. "Harvard endowment is on the path to net-zero greenhouse gas emissions." Boston Globe. February 26, 2021. Accessed March 11, 2021. <u>https://www.bostonglobe.com/2021/02/26/opinion/harvard-endowment-is-path-net-zero-greenhouse-gas-emissions/</u>

<sup>17</sup> John S. Rosenberg. "Endowment Exposure to Fossil-Fuel Production Less than Two Percent of Assets." Harvard Magazine. February 25, 2021. Accessed March 9, 2021. <u>https://harvardmagazine.com/2021/02/harvard-endowment-fossil-fuel-holdings-net-zero-progress</u>

<sup>18</sup> Virginia L. Ma and Kevin A. Simauchi. "Harvard Management Company Has Reduced Exposure to Fossil Fuels By 80 Percent Since 2008, Per Report." The Crimson. February 26, 2021. Accessed March 9, 2021. <u>https://www.thecrimson.com/article/2021/2/26/hmc-fossil-fuel-exposure-2050-plan/</u>

<sup>19</sup> Id.

<sup>20</sup> Noor Zainab Hussain and Maiya Keidan. "Canada pension fund boss Machin quits after an overseas trip for COVID shot." Reuters. February 26, 2021. Accessed March 10, 2021. <u>https://www.reuters.com/article/us-cppib-ceo/canada-pension-fund-boss-machin-quits-after-overseas-trip-for-covid-shot-idUSKBN2AQ238</u>

<sup>21</sup> Jenny Strasburg and Jacquie McNish. "Canada Pension Fund CEO Mark Machin Resigns After U.A.E. Vaccine Trip." The Wall Street Journal. February 26, 2021. Accessed March 10, 2021. <u>https://www.wsj.com/articles/canada-pension-fund-head-resigns-after-report-of-covid-19-vaccination-in-middle-east-11614347392</u>

<sup>22</sup> Id.

<sup>23</sup> The Associated Press. "Canada Pension Plan CEO resigns after travelling for vaccine." The Associate Press. February 26, 2021. Accessed March 10, 2021. <u>https://abcnews.go.com/Health/wireStory/canada-pension-plan-ceo-resigns-travelling-vaccine-76134638</u>

<sup>24</sup> The Canadian Press. "Canada Pension Plan chief resigns after getting vaccinated against COVID-19 in Dubai." The Canadian Press. February 26, 2021. Accessed March 10, 2021. <u>https://www.cbc.ca/news/business/cppib-ceo-resigns-vaccine-1.5929088</u>
<sup>25</sup> Id.



### Citations

<sup>26</sup> Kevin Orland and Sandra Mergulhao. "CEO Who Jumped Vaccine Line Lost Job Amid Apollo Casino Deal." Bloomberg. January 25, 2021. Accessed March 11, 2021. <u>https://www.bloomberg.com/news/articles/2021-01-25/ceo-who-jumped-vaccine-line-loses-job-amid-apollo-casino-deal</u>

<sup>27</sup> Id.

<sup>28</sup> Id.

<sup>29</sup> Gina Heeb. "Goldman Sachs Says It Will Invest \$10 Billion To Support Black Women — Here's How Other U.S. Banks Have Responded To Racial Justice Protests." Forbes. March 10, 2021. Accessed March 11, 2021.

https://www.forbes.com/sites/ginaheeb/2021/03/10/goldman-sachs-says-it-will-invest-10-billion-to-support-black-women---hereshow-other-us-banks-have-responded-to-racial-justice-protests/?sh=47a0f1fa9aa8

<sup>30</sup> Jessica Bursztynsky. "JPMorgan Chase announces latest efforts in its \$30 billion commitment to address racial inequality." CNBC. February 23, 2021. Accessed March 10, 2021. <u>https://www.cnbc.com/2021/02/23/jpmorgans-announces-efforts-in-its-commitment-to-help-close-racial-wealth-gap.html</u>

<sup>31</sup> Elizabeth Dilts Marshall. "JPMorgan pledges \$350 million to minority-owned businesses." Reuters. February 24, 2021. Accessed March 10, 2021. <u>https://www.reuters.com/article/us-jp-morgan-inequality/jpmorgan-pledges-350-million-to-minority-owned-businesses-idUSKBN2AO2Z7</u>

<sup>32</sup> Id.

<sup>33</sup> Id.

<sup>34</sup> Ben Eisen. "Goldman Sachs Unveils \$10 Billion Push to Invest in Black Women." Wall Street Journal. March 10, 2021. Accessed March 11, 2021. <u>https://www.wsj.com/articles/goldman-sachs-unveils-10-billion-push-to-invest-in-black-women-11615394850</u>

<sup>35</sup> Kate Duffy and Reuters. "Goldman Sachs is pledging \$10 billion over 10 years to support the advancement of Black women." Business Insider. March 11, 2021. Accessed March 11, 2021. <u>https://www.businessinsider.com/goldman-sachs-one-million-black-women-invests-racial-equality-2021-3</u>

<sup>36</sup> Julia Boorstin. "Netflix will spend \$100 million to improve diversity in the film following equity study." February 26, 2021. Accessed March 11, 2021. <u>https://www.cnbc.com/2021/02/26/netflix-will-spend-100-million-to-improve-diversity-on-film-following-equity-study.html</u>

<sup>37</sup> Eric Todisco. "Netflix Investing \$100 Million to Help Improve Diversity in Film and TV." People. February 26, 2021. Accessed March 11, 2021. <u>https://people.com/movies/netflix-investing-100-million-improve-diversity-film-tv/</u>



### Citations

<sup>38</sup> United Nations Statistics Division. "SDG Indicators: Global indicator framework for the Sustainable Development Goals and targets of the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development." N.d. Accessed March 11, 2021. <u>https://unstats.un.org/sdgs/indicators/indicators-list</u>

<sup>39</sup> Id.

<sup>40</sup> U.S. National Statistics for the U.N. Sustainable Development Goals. "SDG Targets and Indicators." U.S. National Statistics for the U.N. Sustainable Development Goals. N.d. Accessed March 11, 2021. <u>https://sdg.data.gov/</u>



### Disclosures

The information provided in this commentary is intended to be educational in nature and not advice relative to any investment or portfolio offered through Pathstone. The views expressed in this commentary reflect the opinion of the author based on data available as of the date this commentary was written and is subject to change without notice. This commentary is not a complete analysis of any sector, industry or security. Individual investors should consult with their financial advisor before implementing changes in their portfolio based on opinions expressed. The information provided in this commentary is not a solicitation for the investment management services of Pathstone. The graphs and tables included herein have been provided by commercial databases and, while we believe the information to be reliable, we assume no responsibility for any error or omission. The recipients of this communication assume all risks in relying on the information set forth herein. Past performance of any investment, industry, asset class or investment strategy is no guarantee of future performance.